
June	29,	2021


Dear	Praying	Friends,

 

I	was	pretty	excited	a	couple	of	weekends	ago	when	Rafaela	told	me	she	wanted	to	come	out	to	our	church	service.	
Rafaela	said	that	the	more	she	learns,	the	more	questions	she	has.	We	work	through	Biblical	answers,	and	I	give	her	
Scripture	references	to	go	back	and	read.	The	desire	is	to	get	her	connected	with	the	closest	church	to	her—the	one	
in	Ponta	Grossa.	Please	continue	to	pray	for	her	growth	and	her	family.	With	her	mom	losing	her	job	and	suffering	
the	 recent	 loss	 of	 a	 family	member,	 her	mom	has	 been	more	 open	 to	 a	 visit.	 I	
appreciate	your	prayers	for	this	family.


Shortly	 after	 my	 last	 update,	
Pastor	 Nathan	 was	 able	 to	
baptize	 Carol,	 who	 is	 married	
to	 the	 mechanic.	 It	 was	 a	
blessing	 to	 see	 her	 desire	 to	
get	 baptized	 despite	 the	 chilly	
morning	 and	 water.	 Please	
continue	 to	 remember	 this	
ministry	in	prayer. 

About	three	weeks	ago,	Pamela	and	
Douglas	 opened	 a	 f ru i t	 and	
convenience	market.	Pastor	Michael,	
Tammy,	and	I	went	out	to	participate	in	an	inauguration	for	this	new	
business.	Pamela	is	the	young	lady	who	placed	her	faith	in	Christ	last	
October.	When	we	realized	she	was	selling	alcohol	and	lottery	tickets,	
Bro.	Mike	went	through	the	Scriptures	to	explain	how	these	things	did	
not	honor	 the	 Lord.	 In	 the	 following	weeks,	 as	 she	 feared	offending	
Douglas,	 she	 spoke	 of	 her	 own	 grievance	 in	 spirit	 each	 day	 in	 not	
obeying	 the	 Lord.	 This	 past	week,	 she	 vocalized	 the	 decision	 not	 to	
continue	selling	these	items.

 

 



Please	pray	for	Douglas’s	salvation	and	for	Pamela	as	she	continues	to	
make	spiritual	decisions	in	her	growing	relationship	with	the	Lord.	Bro.	
Mike	and	Tammy	have	been	able	to	start	a	Bible	study	with	her.


Please	keep	praying	for	our	children’s	outreach	in	Lami.	Praise	the	Lord	
so	many	are	coming	out	faithfully!	We’ve	had	a	couple	of	kids	respond	
to	the	gospel	and	we	are	praying	for	the	Holy	Spirit	to	continue	working	

in	 their	 hearts.	 I	 am	 thankful	
for	 a	 young	 lady,	 also	 named	

Tati	😄 ,	who	comes	 faithfully	
to	 services	 and	 is	 my	 visiting	
partner.	 She	 has	 a	 servant’s	
heart	and	 is	 a	blessing	 to	 the	
church	 body	 in	 helping	
wherever	 there	 is	 a	 need.	
She’s	 starting	 college	 online	
and	 praying	 for	 the	 Lord’s	
d i rection	 in	 her	 l i fe .	 I	
appreciate	 you	 remembering	
her	in	prayer!	

	

For	 the	next	 four	weeks	 I	 am	
hosting	 a	 visit	 from	 a	 young	
lady,	 Jemima,	 who	 attends	 the	 Bible	 college	 in	 Curitiba.	 She	 is	 from	
Manaus,	Amazonas;	 actually,	 the	 same	neighborhood	my	cousins	 live	
in.	 During	 this	month	 break	 from	 classes,	 she	 is	 excited	 about	 being	
plugged	into	ministry.	We	are	excited,	too.


	


Thank	you	for	holding	the	ropes	and	praying	for	the	ministry	here!

 


